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Under current law, Class A-General retail permits issued to bars that serve alcohol on the premises are as follows: (1) Beer
only - $120 ($70 beer fee + $50 responsible vendor fee); (2) Beer and Liquor - $320 inside a city ($70 beer fee + $200
liquor/wine fee + $50 responsible vendor fee) or $220 outside a city ($70 beer fee + $100 liquor/wine fee + $50 responsible
vendor fee). Proposed law provides that bars with a Class A-General permit and breweries (including microbreweries and
microdistilleries) that paid their permit fees timely during 2020, shall have their permit fees waived on a pro rata basis in
2021. Proposed law provides that bars with a Class A-General permit and breweries (including microbreweries and
microdistilleries) that paid their permit fees timely during 2020 and subsequently surrendered their permit in 2020 while in
good standing, shall be refunded the amount paid on a pro rata basis for their permit fees no later than 12/31/2020.

Proposed law creates an increased expenditure exposure as a result of refunding permit fees in FY 21 and eliminates self-
generated revenues as a result of waiving permit fees in FY 21 and FY 22. The Office of Alcohol and Tobacco Control (ATC)
utilizes self-generated revenues to support certain functions and services within agency. The loss of revenues to support
these expenditures is indeterminable (see Revenue Explanation). If ATC is to maintain its current functions and services, an
alternative source of revenue would have to be utilized. State General Fund revenue may be sought for replacement. At the
close of FY 20, the agency had a carryforward fund balance of $8,763,428, which may be utilized as an alternative revenue
source.

Proposed law will decrease SGR revenue collections in ATC by an indeterminable amount in FY 21 and FY 22. Proposed law
requires ATC to waive Class A-General permit fees on a pro rata basis in calendar year 2021 for bars that paid their permit
fees timely during calendar year 2020, or refund Class-A-General permit fees on a pro rata basis to bars that paid their
permits fees timely during calendar year 2020 and subsequently surrendered their permit. The number of bars that would
request waivers or refunds under this measure is indeterminable.

In FY 20, ATC issued 1,254 Class A-General permits that resulted in self-generated revenue collection of $438,320 (79 beer
only permits inside city limits at $120 fee; 57 beer only permits outside city limits at $120 fee; 898 beer/liquor permits
inside city limits at $320 fee; and 220 beer/liquor permits outside city limits at $220 fee). ATC has issued 45 permits for
breweries, microbreweries, and microdistilleries (30 breweries at $1,000 fee; 8 microbreweries with restaurant permit at
$1,345 fee; 6 microbreweries with bar permits at $1,320; and 1 microdistillery with a restaurant permit at $1,345). For
illustrative purposes, if 10% of the bars or breweries under this measure had permit fees waived or refunded, this would
result in a revenue reduction of $39,665 across FYs 21 and 22.
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Provides an exemption to certain permit fees collected by the Office of Alcohol and Tobacco Control. (gov sig) (Item #35)
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